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COMMUNIQUÉ 
 

Last week of operations for the 
Mass Vaccination Center  

  

For immediate release 
  
(Kahnawake – 25, Tsothohrhkó:wa/January 2022) The Kahnawà:ke 
COVID-19 Task Force wishes to advise Kahnawa’kehró:non that this 
week will be the final opportunity to get a COVID-19 vaccine at the 
Mass Vaccination Center, located at Mohawk Bingo on R-138.  
  
“Friday, January 28th, will be the last day for vaccination at the Bingo 
Hall,” said Lloyd Phillips, Commissioner of Public Safety. "The demand 
is not high enough at this time to maintain the many human resources 
that we have on site". 
  
As of Saturday, January 29th, residents wanting to be vaccinated will 
have to book their vaccine through the provincial Clic Sante website 
and be vaccinated in one of the surrounding community vaccination 
sites.  The Kateri Memorial Hospital Centre will offer limited vaccination 
appointments starting in March at the hospital. 
  
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
  
For this week's appointments, please book by clicking here, or walk-in 
(residents only).  
  
Please note that this week's clinics are now open for the following 
groups: 
  

• Children 5 to 11 years old, for 1st and 2nd doses  
• 12 to 17-year-olds, for 1st and 2nd doses 
• 18+ for 1st and 2nd doses and boosters 

  
Confirmed dates and times for upcoming Vaccination Clinics: 
  

• Tuesday, January 25 - 12pm to 7:30pm 
• Wednesday, January 26 – 9am to 4:30pm 
• Thursday, January 27 - 12pm to 7:30pm 
• Friday, January 28 - 9am to 4:30pm 

  
For more information on the COVID-19 Vaccine, local health measures 
and restrictions, please visit www.kahnawake911.com/. 
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